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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
March 29, 2012
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Mark Wollenweber.  


Trustees present: Jean Davis (Chesterfield), Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), 


Amanda Osborne (Ray), Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Nancy 

 

Todorovich (Sterling Heights), Belinda Shelton-Duggan (Troy).
    
Trustees excused: Nancy Ehrke (Fraser), Terri Larrew (Harper Woods),

 
          Belinda Shelton-Duggan (Troy), Frank Pasternak (Warren).


Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative).
II.          Approval of the Agenda
Motion made by Brown to approve the Agenda, supported by Davis. Motion carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes

Motion made by Todorovich to approve the February 23, 2012 minutes, supported 

by Brown. Motion carried.
IV.
      Public Participation

No public participation
 V.         Member Library Concerns

  

Barbara Brown reported that the 20th Anniversary with a fundraising event at the 


Clinton-Macomb Library was very successful. The event had over 250 in attendance and 


raised over $7,500.
VI. Action Items


A.  Approval of the Bills

     Payment of the bills for March 2012 was approved on a motion by Osborne, 

 supported by Duggan. Motion Carried.
B.  Budget Reports

     Duggan moved to receive and file the February 2012 Budget Reports, 



 supported by Osborne. Motion Carried.
C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
Osborne moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report,   supported by Davis. Motion Carried.
D. Budget Committee Recommendations



The Budget Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommend the following changes to the General Fund and the Proprietary Fund Budgets. General Fund – change to the insurance line item to account for actual costs and how they were allocated between the General and Proprietary Funds. Proprietary Fund – changes to insurance (see General Fund) and RFID to move unspent monies from last fiscal year’s budget to this fiscal year. Osborne made a motion to approve the revised General Fund and Proprietary Fund Budgets, supported by Brown. Motion Carried.
E. Shared Technology Committee Recommendations

a. Sirsi Upgrade

The Shared Technology Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommend negotiating with SirsiDynix for Software as a Service (SaaS) Hosted Solution with a five year agreement. The current sever is eight years old and no longer supported by the vendor. SLC received pricing on a replacement server solution and an off-site hosted solution. The Board stressed that pricing needed to be lowered or additional features added. Osborne made a motion to negotiate with SirsiDynix for the Software as a Service (SaaS) with a five year agreement. The motion was supported by Davis. Motion Carried. Brown and Duggan abstained.
b. SVA Replacement

Todorovich made a motion to table this item, supported by Osborne. Motion carried. Brown and Duggan abstained.
c. Evanced Upgrade


The Shared Technology Committee and the Suburban Library 

Cooperative Advisory Council recommend moving to a hosted option for the Evanced Calendar software. This server is five years old and still adequate for SLC needs. However, if we were to move to a hosting service for the automation system, this is another service that could also be hosted by the vendor. Osborne made a motion to move the Evanced Calendar to the hosting service, supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried. Brown abstained.
VII.
    Information Items
A. Director’s Report
The Board received a letter from Cathy Russ in appreciation of Tammy for her appearance as a guest speaker at a Library Administration & Management class at Wayne State University. An email from David Conklin was also presented, praising SLC staff for hard work and help in supporting the Shelby Library.
Discussions are ongoing with TLN and SirsiDynix about an alternative to MelCat. 

Tammy is on the RIDES Taskforce. There will be a meeting in two weeks to discuss what type of service is needed for statewide delivery. 
The draft investment policy submitted by Ron Black needs to be cleaned up a bit and will be presented at the next board meeting. It was suggested that the policy be sent to the auditor for suggestions or clarifications.

B. Cooperative Survey Results
The one page summary of the survey will be available at the next board meeting.
C. Items for April 2012 Agenda

Standards & Policies Committee Recommendations.
D. Advisory Council Minutes – March 2012

VIII.       Next meeting date 

                     The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, April 26, 2012, at the Suburban Library 
  

 Cooperative.
  IX.         Adjournment



       Duggan moved to adjourn at 7:10 p.m., supported by Osborne. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:








Mark Wollenweber, Chair
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